
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our School 
Our Community 

 
 

www.longwoodps.vic.edu.au 
 Ph: 03 57 98 5386 

School commences at 9.00am and concludes at 3.30pm. 
           Morning recess is from 11.00-11.30am.  Lunch is from 1.30-2.15pm. 

NEWSLETTER 13/23 Monday 6 November 2023 
 

Follow us on facebook @ https://www.facebook.com/longwoodprimaryschool 
 

 

Upcoming Events 
• 7th November – Melbourne Cup public holiday 

• 15th November – Science Works excursion 

• 17th November – School Council meeting + pub raffle 

• 14th & 21st November - 2024 foundation student transition day – half day 

• 28th November - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 29th November – Ditto visit – 10.00am 

• 5th December - 2024 foundation student transition day – Full day 

• 6th December – Gr 6 graduation 

• 11th December – Swimming program 

• 12th December – State Wide transition 

• 15th December – End of Year Awards night 

• 20th December – Last day Term 4 
 

Transition dates for 2024 foundation students – Our transition sessions on the 14th and 21st 

November half day sessions and then the 28th November and 5th December will be full day sessions leading up 
to the State Wide transition day on Tuesday 12th December. 
 

Parent Payment – Thank you to those parents who have already made this payment, your support is greatly 

appreciated.  Without this contribution we would not be able to provide the wonderful learning opportunities our 
students enjoy.  We remind parents that whilst this payment is voluntary, it does go towards the cost of all materials 
and books that students use at school.  Payment of $230.00 per student can be made in cash/cheque to the office 
or by direct deposit to our bank account – 063-682 10025842.   
 

Pub Raffle – Our last date is the 17th November and we are looking for helpers to sell raffle tickets for the meat 

tray If you can help on any of these dates, please contact Rose or Travis. 
 

Science Works Excursion – Students are heading off to Science Works on Wednesday 15th November for 

a fun day as they explore the interactive exhibitions and other experiences Science Works offer to extend curious 
minds of all ages.   
 

Ditto incursion – Junior students will have a fun, interactive live incursion with Bravehearts Ditto on November 

29th.  The Bravehearts Ditto’s Keep Safe Adventure Show teaches young children essential personal safety skills 
and knowledge using age-appropriate language, song, and dance.  It stars Bravehearts’ lovable lion cub ‘Ditto’ 
and a specially trained presenter. 
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Euroa Arboretum Incursion - Last Wednesday, students enjoyed a visit by Cathy Olive from the Euroa 

Arboretum and learned about the remnant grasslands occurring at the school oval – not many schools can boast 
about having the opportunity to be custodians of such rare and intact grasslands in the landscape! 
 
Students were able to scout out a diverse range of plants within the grasslands for Cathy to introduce the basics of 
plant biology and reproduction.  The session ended with students sowing native grass and wildflower seeds in an 
attemp to establish some ground cover over the large exposed bare patch.  This activity was funded by a Landcare 
grant – more activities to come. 

 

Wanted – Golf sticks preferably left hand and fishing rods plus tackle.  If anyone has 

any lying round they no longer require our students would love to make use of them.  
 

Support your child’s education with 12 months free internet at home 

- The Australian Government has established the School Student Broadband Initiative to provide free home 

internet for one year for up to 30,000 eligible families with school-aged students. The initiative aims to boost 
education opportunities. NBN Co is leading the rollout of this initiative across the country.  
 
How the School Student Broadband Initiative can help your child - Children who can access online learning 
at home as part of their education are more likely to engage in classroom activities. Access to fast internet at home 
can also support children to build their digital skills, learn how to safely use the internet and take part in a world 
that is more reliant on digital technology.  
 
Eligibility - To be eligible, families must: 
• have a child living at home enrolled in an Australian school in 2023, 
• not have an active National Broadband Network internet service at their home* (having a mobile internet service 
does not affect eligibility), 
• live in a premises that can access the National Broadband Network through a standard connection. NBN Co will 
check this for you after you apply, 
• register interest with your school and complete a consent form to be assessed for eligibility. 



*If an address has been disconnected within 14 days prior to an eligibility check – the address will be classified as 
ineligible. There may be cases where exceptions can be made, please contact the School Student Broadband 
Initiative team at SSBI@education.vic.gov.au to discuss further.  
 
How the School Student Broadband Initiative works - If you are eligible, your home internet service will be 
provided at no cost for one year with a participating internet provider over the National Broadband Network. Each 
internet provider has its own step-by-step process to get you connected, which may involve you providing 
identification. Once you sign up, the internet provider will help you set up your connection. The initiative does not 
include devices such as a computer or tablet. Other members of your household can use the internet service 
provided through this initiative. The one-year period will start from the day your service is activated with your 
chosen provider. At the end of the one-year period, you will not be placed onto a paid service by your internet 
provider without your consent. The Australian Government is considering options beyond the one-year free period.  
 
How to apply  
• Ask your school for a copy of the School Student Broadband Initiative consent form.  
• Complete the consent form and return to the school.  
• NBN Co will use student address details on the consent form to confirm eligibility.  
• If you are eligible, NBN Co will issue a voucher for your family to use to sign up with a participating internet 
provider. This will be provided to you by your school.  
 
Please note: NBN Co will review the home address for eligibility. No personal information other than your main 
home address will be shared with NBN Co. Please see the consent form for details about how personal information 
will be used.  
 
For more information about the School Student Broadband Initiative, visit https://www.infrastructure.gov.au. 

https://www.infrastructure.gov.au/


Learning about our local emergency services – Over the last two weeks our students have been lucky 

to have had visits from Amublance Victoria and our local Longwood CFA to teach students about the wonderful 
work these front line workers do in our community. We would like to thank both organisations for giving up their 
time to enhance our students learning.  



 

Victorian Fisheries Authority – Little Angler Kits – Our grade 

5 students have received Little Angler kits as part of a State Government 
initiative to get children outside and active, connecting with nature and 
enjoying time in the great outdoors. The kits include a fishing rod, reel with 
line, tackle box with some hooks, sinkers, swivels and a lure, as well as a Kids 
Guide to Fishing.   
 
Good fishing kids, we look forward to seeing some pictures of the fish you 
catch and hearing the stories about ‘the big one that got away’ soon!!!! 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-us.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FFQjyCkRV4pung86Ph2AKB7%3Fdomain%3Dvfa.vic.gov.au&data=05%7C01%7Clongwood.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6fe58f11b2d44f746d6f08dbdb64c2e5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638344998834550078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rInFXM50LgKZn509jsPqFV1uK4YLhFEdqU8CST4a2YQ%3D&reserved=0
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprotect-us.mimecast.com%2Fs%2FFQjyCkRV4pung86Ph2AKB7%3Fdomain%3Dvfa.vic.gov.au&data=05%7C01%7Clongwood.ps%40education.vic.gov.au%7C6fe58f11b2d44f746d6f08dbdb64c2e5%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%7C0%7C0%7C638344998834550078%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=rInFXM50LgKZn509jsPqFV1uK4YLhFEdqU8CST4a2YQ%3D&reserved=0


Protecting against mosquito-borne diseases - Victoria’s mosquito season started this month and will 

extend to late April 2024. Warm and wet weather can result in greater numbers of mosquitoes and increased risk 
of illnesses from mosquito bites. While the overall risk is low, some mosquitoes carry diseases that make people 
sick. 
 
The best protection against mosquito-borne illness is to avoid mosquito bites. Families can protect against mosquito 
bites by: 
• covering up as much as possible with long, loose-fitting, light-coloured clothing  
• applying insect repellent that contains picaridin or DEET on exposed skin when leaving home  
• limiting outdoor activity if lots of mosquitoes are active.  
 
To reduce the risk of illness linked to mosquitos, such as Buruli ulcer, promptly wash any new scratches or cuts 
with soap and clean water and apply a topical antiseptic and dressing. Families with any health concerns should 
see their doctor or phone NURSE-ON-CALL: 1300 606 024 (available 24 hours).  
 
Free Japanese encephalitis vaccines - Japanese encephalitis virus is spread to humans through bites from 
infected mosquitoes and can cause a rare but potentially serious infection of the brain. Free Japanese encephalitis 
vaccines are available to protect Victorians at higher risk of the virus. The Victorian Department of Health 
encourages eligible people who live or work in high-risk local government areas to get vaccinated ahead of summer, 
which brings an increased mosquito presence. For more information, including what is considered a high risk area 
and eligibility for a free vaccine, refer to the Department of Health’s Japanese encephalitis webpage.  
 
For more information on protecting against mosquito-borne diseases, families can refer to the following Better 
Health Channel pages: • Mosquitoes can carry diseases • Protect yourself from mosquito-borne disease, including 
a handy checklist to help reduce mosquito breeding sites at home and resources translated into other languages 
• Japanese  encephalitis • Buruli ulcer 
  

  

https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/Buruli-ulcer#prevention-of-buruli-ulcer
https://www.health.vic.gov.au/primary-care/nurse-on-call
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/japanese-encephalitis
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/mosquitoes-can-carry-diseases
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/campaigns/protect-yourself-mosquito-borne-disease
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/conditionsandtreatments/japanese-encephalitis
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/Buruli-ulcer
https://www.betterhealth.vic.gov.au/health/healthyliving/Buruli-ulcer


 

Save the Date 

 

Avenel Christmas Market 

Saturday 9th December 

4.00pm – 8.15pm 

Jubilee Park Avenel 

 

Grab your last-minute Christmas 

presents/items. 

Huge variety of stalls offering a 

wide range of products. 

Live entertainment 

And lots, lots more. 

See you there! 


